
 
STATE OF NEW YORK 

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 
 

  LETITIA JAMES                             DIVISION OF SOCIAL JUSTICE 
ATTORNEY GENERAL                             LAW ENFORCEMENT MISCONDUCT INVESTIGATIVE OFFICE 

 
 

28 LIBERTY STREET, NEW YORK, NY 10005 ● PHONE (212) 416 -8489 ● WWW.AG.NY.GOV 
 

August 6, 2024 
 
Commissioner Edward Caban 
New York City Police Department  
1 Police Plaza 
New York, NY 10038 
 
Via email 
 
Re: Letter regarding Executive Law 75(5)(b) Referral of NYPD Officer Christopher Boyce 

OAG Matter No. 1-793945137 
 
Dear Commissioner Caban,  
 
We have reviewed your agency’s referral of Officer Christopher Boyce pursuant to Executive 
Law Section 75(5)(b).  
 
Based on our review, we have not made a finding of a pattern or practice of misconduct, use of  
excessive force or acts of dishonesty on the part of Officer Boyce.  
 
We appreciate the cooperation of you and your agency.  
 
Thank you,  
 
Tyler Nims 
Chief, Law Enforcement Misconduct Investigative Office 
New York State Office of the Attorney General  

 
 

 


